All Ukrainian Blessed Families Meeting
Mykhailo Ilin - October 29, 2017

On October 29, 2017 we held a meeting for all Ukrainian blessed families together with
National Leader in Kiev, Ukraine. We had some families travel from other cities for this
meeting. Sixty participants representing forty three families attended the meeting. It was a deep
meeting which lasted from morning until dinnertime.

We discussed the issue that we should know who True Parents are and we shouldn’t separate God
and True Parents in our minds. We also discussed the priorities of blessed husbands and wives.
Another issue was how to give Shim Jung education to children.

We also discussed the level of dedication and reasons which prevent us from dedicating ourselves
fully to the mission of tribal messiahs, given to us by True Parents.

Each one resolved once again to resemble as closely as possible True Parents’ lifestyle and help
out each other as a community to keep our dedication. You can see a photo attached.

Each group of about 10 blessed husbands and wives participate in night vigils which we hold once
a week in our workshop site. We read “The Way of the True Children” and discuss the main points
and questions which arise for 1,5 hours. Then we pray and discussed practical issues from our life
of faith in our family centers and in our missions. This is a good condition which helps our
community unite and get consulting from a few families at the same time.



